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By Email: 15 December 2020  

 

Attn: Mr Rynd Smith        

EA1N and EA2 Planning Inspectors     

Temple Quay House, Temple Quay,     

Bristol, BS1 6PN               

 

Dear Mr Smith,  

 

RE: Response to the East of England Energy Group’s (EEEGR) letter to PINS of 

3 December 2020 

 

We are writing to express our concern about a letter that may be sent to PINS re: 

EA1N and EA2. 

 

It has been brought to our notice that in the EEEGR’s weekly newsletter of 4 

December 2020 Simon Gray, CEO, is asking his members to sign a letter to PINS or 

to send in their own letter.  Extract of Newsletter: 
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EEEGR, based in Norfolk is a not-for-profit trade body to represent the energy sector 

and its supply chain in the East of England.  A laudable organisation looking after East 

Anglia’s businesses, jobs and skill sets along the Cambridge Norwich Tech Corridor.  

However there appears to be a conflict of interest with ScottishPower Renewables 

who is a noted member featuring regularly in EEEGR newsletters and website.   

 

SEAS principal concern is that Mr Gray’s letter (appendix 1) obfuscates the true 

picture here in Suffolk.  As you already know SEAS are in support of Wind Power and 

we are also in favour of Skills and Job creation.  However, the letter is a top line 

account of what could happen in the East of England generally and it does not clarify 

exactly what risks are involved with respect to the current plans proposed by 

ScottishPower and National Grid in a rural area. The letter merges the region as a 

whole and therefore fails to distinguish between areas that will make economic gain 

(urban) and areas that will fail to make any gain (rural).  Rural areas will in fact suffer 

socially, environmentally and economically.  

 

It is easy to write top line accounts referencing post-Covid recovery and the need for 

new Transition Energy projects. As ever, the devil is in the detail and the detail is 

totally absent in Mr Gray’s EEEGR letter. 

 

SEAS will be presenting detailed Representations with regard to the economic 

adverse impact at the ISHs in January 2021. For now, we can highlight the adverse 

impacts already referenced in our written submissions for Tourism and Economic 

decline: 

1. The Suffolk Coast DMO Report of September 2019 

(https://www.thesuffolkcoast.co.uk/shares/Energy-Infrastructure-projects-to-

impact-Suffolk-coast-tourism---Final.pdf) shows that there will be a £40m 

decline in Tourism on an annual basis. This Report is possibly a little optimistic 

given that it was conducted in 2019, and the cumulative impact did not factor in  
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an additional six transmission infrastructure projects almost certainly connecting 

to the grid at Friston. 

2. We estimate that over a construction period of 15 years (minimum), the 

exponential adverse impact on Tourism and the Economy is of the order of 

£600m to £700m. The Tourism sector for this particular region is based on 

nature, tranquillity and beautiful landscapes. Visitors will be attracted  

 

elsewhere if the assets of this region are eroded and the roads here are log 

jammed with HGVs (the A1094 is the major arterial road from the A12 to 

Aldeburgh and Thorpeness). This is essentially a rural single carriageway and 

not designed for industrial purposes. Changing the essential character of this 

part of the Coast, which is known as the Heritage Coast, will permanently 

undermine Tourism. 

3. The inevitable commoditisation of what Tourism remains may lead to further 

decline of trades, hospitality services, retail and housing decay. 

4. We wholeheartedly support the regeneration strategy for Lowestoft as a Green 

Energy Hub for the UK as a whole. We do not agree that the whole of the 

Suffolk Coast is renamed the Energy Coast. We think that there are two distinct 

areas and they should be nurtured in very different ways. The 

Lowestoft/Waveney Valley should be positioned as the Green Energy Hub and 

the Orford to Southwold Coast should be protected as a Nature and Heritage 

Coast, where Tourism is the main revenue earner. If planning permission was 

sought today for the Sizewell nuclear power stations, we do not believe that it 

would have been granted. We do not believe that this part of Suffolk coast 

should bear a further burden. It will be too great a burden for this fragile area. 

Tourism is always delicately balanced as we have seen through the Covid 

pandemic. Aldeburgh, Thorpeness, Snape and the surrounding area, will never 

fully recover from these plans for Thorpeness to Friston. 15 years of massive 

industrialisation will be catastrophic. 
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As we have written in our previous Representations there are better places to site 

these substations. We have no issue with EA1N and EA2 wind farms and would urge 

the Inspectors to separate the offshore from the onshore in order that no delay is 

caused to the construction of the offshore wind farms. Mr Gray’s Letter does not 

separate the offshore from the onshore. It is convenient not to separate them. The 

inconvenient truth is that the SPR and National Grid plans for this area are too 

destructive for the environment and for the economy.  For your information, EEEGR 

have not attempted to consult with us or hear the views of local communities in the 

affected area with regard to SPR and National Grid plans. 

 

I hope you will understand our concerns.  SEAS wish the UK to “build back better” but 

how can the UK regenerate if we needlessly destroy the very earth that feeds and 

nourishes our habitats and our people?  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Fiona Gilmore 

SEAS Campaign founder 

E: info@suffolkenergyactionsolutions.co.uk 

 

Appendix 1:  EEEGR letter, 3 December 2020 

 

CC: Right Hon. Therese Coffey MP by email 

Mr. Matthew Hicks, Leader Suffolk County Council by email 

Mr. Steve Gallant, Leader East Suffolk Council by email 
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APPENDIX 1 
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